
IMPORTANT DATES
Memorial Day - May 30th
Seniors Last Day - June 1st
Jr. Rose Parade - June 8th
Finals - June 8th, 9th & 10th

QUICK LINKS
Bell Schedule/School Calendar
Canvas Pairing Help
GHS Website
GHS Staff Roster
PPS Communications Tool
PPS District Calendar 2021/22
Student Store Online Shopping

TABLE OF CONTENTS
ART SHOW - EXPERIENCE ART!
ATHLETICS

- Cheerleading Tryouts Info.
- Grant Upper Field Update
- New Head Girls Basketball Coach
- Spring Sports Update

ATTENDANCE
- New Absence Reporting Form

COLLEGE & CAREER CENTER
CONTRIBUTIONS/DONATIONS
COVID-19 SCREENING TESTING
GHS RESOURCE CENTER

- 4-Star-Hunger Project
- Fentanyl/Substance Abuse Video
- Confidential Advocacy
- Grief Resources
- LGBTQ+ Youth Caregiver Support
- Mental Health Resources
- Mental Health Youth Forum - May 21st
- Parent/Teen Interactive Workshop

TABLE OF CONTENTS (CONT’D.)
LIBRARY
LOST AND FOUND ITEMS
MASKING UPDATE AS OF MAY 13TH
NUTRITION SERVICES
PARENTVUE STUDENT VERIFICATION
PERFORMING ARTS

- Choir Auditions Now Open
- Dance Collective Performance
- Jazz Ensemble Accomplishments

PTA
SAFE OREGON TIP LINE
SCHOOL NURSE NEWS

- High School Health Centers
- School Nurses Office
- Wearing Masks Indoors Encouraged

SENIOR CORNER
- All Night Party
- Graduation Important Updates
- Post HS Plans - Take the Survey
- Senior Prom

STUDENT ACTIVITIES
- ASB Officers Elected
- Bike First Volunteers Needed
- Club Information
- Host Families Needed
- PPS Student Summit
- Spring Break 2023 Paris Tour
- Summer Camp Counselors Needed

STUDENT ID/HOP PASS
STUDENT/PARENT NEED TO KNOW
SUDENT TRIVORY APP CHECK IT OUT!
STUDENT STORE
SUMMER SCHOLARS REGISTRATION
VOLUNTEERING AT GRANT
YEARBOOKS

https://www.pps.net/Page/6982
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gKT9LgBB7PsBHpuuiPC4OOtu2O35qPMrERTZqmrIKwk/edit
https://www.pps.net/grant
https://www.pps.net/domain/2684
https://www.pps.net/Page/2#calendar1/20210430/month
https://skelso6.wixsite.com/ghsstudentstore


EXPERIENCE ART!
Our ART SHOW has been a huge success! Thanks go to our amazing students, parents,
staff and greater community! We appreciate all the enthusiasm, kind words, and all around
support! Here is a slide show with our "Best Of" Awards Best of Artworks 2022
Slideshow

PERFORMING ARTS

Grant Dance Spring Choreography Showcase
Please join the Grant Dance program for their Spring Choreography Showcase on
Thursday, May 26th at 7pm in the Grant Auditorium. This collection of short dance pieces
feature 130 students from 5 classes in multiple styles - including contemporary, jazz,
modern, waltz, broadway, and hip hop. Many of these dances are student-created, all
supported by student lighting designers from our tech theatre class, as well as audio
engineering students. There will also be Senior Recognition and Awards. Seating is general
admission; the doors will open at 6:30pm. Tickets are $5 and can be purchased at the door
or on SchoolPay at https://bit.ly/3yDnHWO or here: Dance Showcase Tickets

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15TueDhvomgnrP0K3YlD0qIXXXO9bK1_xTx93JmT7uDI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15TueDhvomgnrP0K3YlD0qIXXXO9bK1_xTx93JmT7uDI/edit?usp=sharing
https://bit.ly/3yDnHWO
https://pps.schoolpay.com/pay/for/Spring-Choreography-Dance-Showcase-/ScEQlKg


Choir Auditions for Next Year are Open!
Choir auditions for next school year have begun and are open until Friday, May 27th. Stop
by the choir room (281) any time during lunch, Flex, or after school for more information
or to sign up for an audition. No experience is necessary and all students are welcome to try
out, even if you didn't forecast for choir and are now considering it! For more information
see the flyer below or email director John Eisemann at jeisemann@pps.net.

STREET CLOSURE JUNE 8TH FOR JR. ROSE PARADE
The parade starts at NE 52nd and Sandy at 1:00pm. It will travel down Sandy to Tillamook and
end on the front lawn of Grant High School where they will dismantle. IMPORTANT: There will be
NO Parking signs posted on both 36th Avenue and US Grant Place (see below). Any vehicles
parked in these marked areas will be towed. I've attached maps below to give you a better idea of
the day.  Please let me know if you have any questions.

PPS MASKING UPDATE
On Wednesday, May 11, Multnomah County health officials updated COVID-19 guidance
given the current surge in cases. The Multnomah County Health Department now
recommends that masks be worn indoors until coronavirus case counts and hospitalizations

mailto:jeisemann@pps.net
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/HnIF-XdttRUvIszNIPDUCQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkYBrnP0R2aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubXVsdGNvLnVzL25vdmVsLWNvcm9uYXZpcnVzLWNvdmlkLTE5L25ld3MvY292aWQtY2FzZXMtcHVibGljLWhlYWx0aC1zdHJvbmdseS11cmdlcy1wZW9wbGUtcGljay10aGVpci1tYXNrc1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYnln535iY7rYeFIOc2RhdmlzQHBwcy5uZXRYBAAAAAE~


fall. The current increase in COVID-19 cases is expected to peak in mid-June near the end
of the PPS’s school year.

In alignment with public health guidance, Portland Public Schools strongly recommends
that all staff and all students wear masks at schools, in district office buildings and at other
indoor events beginning Monday May 16th. This recommendation includes masking at
important end-of-year events such as proms, school performances, assemblies and indoor
graduation events.

Summer Scholars registration is now open. Portland Summer Scholars is a high school
credit recovery program for students who need to retake a course required for graduation.
The pace of our program is somewhat intense in nature due to the condensed time frame we
operate in. While most semester courses meet over the span of 18 weeks, our Summer
Scholars classes meet for 3 hours per day for 13 days straight. Students will earn .5 credit
for each class they successfully complete.

There will be two sessions for students to take courses this Summer:

■ Session 1: June 27th- July 14th
■ Session 2: July 18th- August 3rd

In-person classes will be held Monday - Friday, 9:00am-12:00pm at each of the sites
listed below.

Online classes will be held Monday - Friday, 1:00p - 4:00pm.

Courses will be offered at four High School locations across the Portland Area

■ Grant High School
■ Franklin High School
■ McDaniel High School
■ Roosevelt High School

Interested in enrolling? For students who are interested in recovering credit through Summer
Scholars, they should meet with their high school counselor to review their transcript
and choose the appropriate course(s). Portland Summer Scholars follows a prioritization
process for situations when classes fill up to a maximum capacity. Our prioritization
process, based on the current school year, is as follows: PPS Seniors PPS Juniors, Credit
Recovery and Credit Deficient, PPS Sophomores, Credit Recovery and Credit Deficient,
PPS Freshmen, Credit Recovery and Credit Deficient, PPS Students (grades 9-11), Credit
Advancement, Non-PPS students.

OHSU COVID-19 SCREENING TESTING
K-12 students can sign up to get free weekly COVID-19, PCR tests through their school
during the 2021-2022 school year. The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) has contracted with
OHSU to provide these tests to participating K-12 schools in Oregon. Grant High School
will be participating in this important program. Parents can Opt their students into this
program by completing the attached forms (Opt in form + OHSU Authorization form) and
return to the main office at Grant HS.

Please note: This partnership program has multiple steps and processes that may take
2-3 weeks before we can distribute a test kit with labels to the student. After
submitting paperwork to the Main Office, students should check in every Monday for
status.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/sD3bnlqG1mSAryRC8vZ6Ag~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkYBrnP0RTaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cub2hzdS5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvZGVmYXVsdC9maWxlcy8yMDIyLTA1L09IU1UtQ09WSUQtRm9yZWNhc3QtTWF5LTYtMjAyMi5wZGZXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmJ5Z-d-YmO62HhSDnNkYXZpc0BwcHMubmV0WAQAAAAB
https://sites.google.com/pps.net/summerscholars2022/home


Our program rolled out on November 15th and continues on Mondays (when school is in
session):

Mondays -
Students pick up test kits from the main office as they leave for the day.
Tuesdays -
Students complete their saliva sample, at home, before they come to school. Then, they
bring to school, the labeled saliva sample tube, in the labeled biohazard bag, and drop it off
at the main office on their way into school that morning.

For additional questions, you can reach out to OHSU, via their OHSU family support email:
https://www.ohsu.edu/health/k-12-covid-19-screening-program

Expectation of Communication from OHSU: OHSU is committed to sending results to
ALL families within 48 hours. Positive and inconclusive results will receive a phone call;
negative results will generate an email. If families do not receive their email they should
check ParentVUE to ensure the correct email address is provided, and let their school know
that it has been updated. For questions, please contact our Business Manager, Ms. Roberts at
croberts@pps.net.

Please click this link, to learn more about this program.

COVID-19 Screening Testing Authorization Form

ATTENDANCE
For student absences, late arrivals, and early releases, parents/guardians may excuse their
student in one of the four ways below. The preferred method is the Attendance Reporting
Form.  Please choose one way that works best for your family:
MUST BE COMPLETED BY PARENT/GUARDIAN ONLY

1) Attendance Reporting Form
2) Email grantattend@pps.net
3) Call 503-916-5171 (Attendance Office).
4) Have your student bring a note to the Attendance Office.

When you notify the school regarding an absence, please indicate the following information:

1. Student's Name (ID# if known).
2. Your phone number.
3. Date of Absence.
4. Reason for Absence.
5. If a COVID test was done, date and result.

(If absence is due to ILLNESS, please provide the symptoms. Based on the information you
share, our school nurse may also need to contact you for some follow-up information).
- Students arriving more than 10 minutes late to a class must sign in at the Attendance
Office (outside the main office).
- Students leaving early must sign out in the Attendance Office, and if returning, sign back
in at the main office.

HAVING YOUR STUDENT CALLED OUT OF CLASS (informs attendance office)
With notice: You can use this form to let our attendance secretary know that you will
need your student called out of class.
Without advanced notice: Please call our Main Line at 503-916-5160. Please do not
leave a message as it may not be heard in time.

https://www.ohsu.edu/health/k-12-covid-19-screening-program
mailto:croberts@pps.net
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1tiU3nJTlZd70rtBrZlITubavRJYlmog5/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=109139263646655162031&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rt4YRXm3H-axAR3XeTnF1gQ_JQRkbZnp/view?usp=sharing
https://tinyurl.com/GrantAbsence
https://tinyurl.com/GrantAbsence
https://tinyurl.com/GrantAbsence
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfYYAzMLRnN91YFaykkjyAI6WKl7o-yMxmLwyVOSthCSM52Bg/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0


Data is entered as soon as possible. However, we are not always able to process the large
volume of data prior to it activating the auto-dialer, so you may receive a call even though
you already reported. All data should be processed by the end of the day.

2021-22 YEARBOOKS
ANNOUNCEMENT:

2022 DISTRIBUTION DATES

SENIORS:

WED 5/26 THURS 5/27 FRI

FLEX
2:30-3:30 PM

FLEX
2:30-3:30 PM

AFTER SCHOOL
2:30-3:30 PM

All GRADES

TUES  5/31 WED 6/1 THURS 6/2 FRI 6/3

AFTER SCHOOL
2:30-3:30

AFTER SCHOOL
2:30-3:30

AFTER SCHOOL
2:30-3:30

AFTER SCHOOL
2:30-3:30

A LIMITED NUMBER OF BOOKS WILL BE SOLD AT OUR DISTRIBUTION EVENTS.
Sales will be limited to Seniors on 5/26, 5/27, 5/28

website
*Follow us on Instagram-

Ghs.yearbook.pdx

https://www.pps.net/domain/2620
https://www.pps.net/domain/2620


CHECK OUT GRANT’S OFFICIAL STUDENT APP!
Trivory is our official app of Grant High School, and although it is primarily for students,
families should use it, too! This app will be used to help students stay in the know about
upcoming school events and activities, school-wide announcements, weekly student video
announcements, bell schedules, important dates, links to social media, and more! Download
the free app through the Apple Store or Google Play. Watch this helpful tutorial created by
our own Grant Leadership students.
On a side note, big shoutout to Terren Gurule, Roosevelt High School senior, who created
the amazing app!

STUDENTS / PARENTS NEED TO KNOW
● Bike riders: All bikes need to be parked and locked in bike rack areas only. The

safety team is asking that U locks be used instead of cable locks.
● Student drivers: The school parking lot is for staff and visitors only. If you park

your vehicle in the Grant neighborhood please do not block driveways. You risk being
towed.

● The School front doors, art building doors, and back sky bridge doors open at
8:00am.

● The Library opens at 8:00am for students who arrive early to school.
● Students who arrive late to school will need to enter through the front doors, and

then through the main office doors to check in at the attendance window in the main
hallway.

● Students arriving late to the Art Building need to push the call box to the right of the
entrance doors.  To gain access they need to present their late pass or student ID card.

● Students leaving early need to check out through the main office, unless they have an
open period at the end of the day.

● See Ms. Xochihua in the Library for StudentVue and password assistance.
Unanswered questions? If you have not found the answers to your questions in this bulletin
please call us at 503-916-5160 for more assistance.

VOLUNTEERING AT GRANT
Volunteering opportunities are limited at this time, but we do have "essential" needs that
allow us to have some volunteers on-site for various school needs. You will need to show
proof of Covid-19 vaccination.
Instructions: apply at pps.net/volunteer and Grant HS Parent Volunteer List
If you believe you are already current with your volunteer status, please contact Sue Davis,
sdavis@pps.net, to confirm status and proof of Covid-19 vaccination.

SENIOR CORNER
What are your plans after graduating? Grant Seniors, please fill out this form about post
high school plans in order to be featured in the senior map for Grant Magazine which will
be shared at graduation

Registration is now open for the 2022 Grant High School All Night Party!
The Grant All Night Party will happen after graduation on the night of June 9. Students will
go on buses to a secret location to celebrate their accomplishments with friends in an
alcohol and drug-free environment. This special night will be filled with fun activities,
prizes, great food, and lasting memories. It's an event not to be missed!

https://trivory.com/post/060e
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/OK0Sr1fH45H1plUPZ7GjOQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjNf6tP0QYaHR0cDovL3Bwcy5uZXQvdm9sdW50ZWVyVwdzY2hvb2xtQgphUi3LVGH14yzYUhBjcm9iZXJ0c0BwcHMubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/MFnxdXCl_i6LuBWJQ53qlw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjNf6tP0QjaHR0cHM6Ly9mb3Jtcy5nbGUvYWRSZmpMbW00Y0xHZE5OZzlXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmFSLctUYfXjLNhSEGNyb2JlcnRzQHBwcy5uZXRYBAAAAAE~
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1nV44P1cC4S7PmJ6zUPYyWgPqcDlEHOhz0vKN22LGVVk/edit?ts=6260584c


The cost of the event is $90. You can pay by credit card or you can drop off a check at the
main office, made payable to Grant All Night Party. We want EVERY graduate to come,
regardless of their ability to pay. Full and partial scholarships are available. Use this link to
register and get a ticket, or to donate for a scholarship.

And THANK YOU to our generous sponsors who have already donated to make this party a
success:
Andersen Construction, Tammy Going - Windermere Realty Trust, Dick Hannah, Grant
Alumni Association, and Grant Park Neighborhood Association, Mr. Plywood, Stacy
Stokes - Living Room Realty, and Irvington Community Association

Graduation is just around the corner for our Seniors!
Graduation is just around the corner for the Class of 2022. Commencement will take place
at Providence Park on Thursday, June 9th at 7:30pm. Below you will find important
information and reminders.
· Mandatory Graduation Rehearsal – June 1st

o A mandatory graduation rehearsal will be held on Wednesday, June 1st at 2:30pm in
Grant’s auditorium. Your attendance is critical in making the graduation ceremony run
smoothly.
· 60 Day Rule
o Commencement disqualification: Requiring that seniors be disqualified from
participation in commencement exercises and related activities if within 60 school days of
the last senior school day (June 1, 2022), they are found to be in violation of district Alcohol
or Drug policy or any violation resulting in a three or more days of suspension or more
serious disciplinary action. (Reference 4.30.020-AD) Be aware that all school pranks
resulting in vandalism or disruption of the school day could also be a violation of this rule,
and may result in not being allowed to participate in graduation.
· Library Check-Out
o See Ms. Xochihua or Ms. Page in the Library to find out what outstanding library books,
textbooks, Chromebooks, calculators or instruments you need to turn in or if you have any
outstanding fees and fines.
o In order to walk, all items, and/or fees and fines must be turned in or paid for before June
9th.
· Chromebooks
o All PPS Chromebooks must be returned to the Library before June 9th. Seniors will be
charged $450.00 by PPS if their Chromebook is not returned.
· Graduation Tickets
o Each graduating senior will receive up to 10 tickets. Request your tickets with this form.
Please order only the number that you will need. Tickets will be released to the senior, via
their PPS student email, once they’ve cleared with their counselor. Seating is general
admission.  ADA seating is available.  Providence Park staff will assist upon arrival.
· Clearing for Graduation
o Clearing slips will be made available on Wednesday, May 25th via email. They will also
be available in the Counseling Center and Main Office.
o Counselors will be available for the final clearing May 31st to June 2nd from 8:30am to
3:30pm.  Exceptions:  June 1st 8:30am to 2:00pm / June 2nd Ms. McKenzie not available.
o   Start returning library books, calculators, borrowed classroom books and other items, etc.
· Cap & Gown
o   All orders that have not been picked up will be delivered to classrooms this week.
o   If you placed an order with Jostens on or after May 6th it will be mailed to your home.
o   Still need to order a cap and gown?  Go to Jostens.com or call 503-255-7120.
o   Loaners are also available.  See Sue Davis in the main office.
· Graduation Day
o   Seniors need to arrive at Providence Park by 6:45pm
o   Enter at Gate E.  Find your Counselor to pick up your seating/reader card.

https://grantboosters.schoolauction.net/anp2022/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc_SusD2xIG0tONYEkzJ1kgzORDgR-yrNRuiYeDQfnbsmRbhQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


o   Find your place in your assigned line.
·         Getting to Providence Park
o   MAX is recommended
o   There will be a graduation before ours so arrive early for street parking
o   Parking Lots:  There are several lots within a few blocks of Providence Park.
o Families and friends enter through Gate D. Gates open at 6:45pm. A ticket must be
presented for entry.

ATHLETICS
Spring Sports Update

Congratulations to our Grant Baseball Team on winning the PIL League Title this spring!

Our Generals Baseball and Softball teams have qualified for the OSAA State Playoffs.
Round 1 will begin on Monday May 23rd, here are the details;
Softball - Grant @ Tigard, 5pm First Pitch

Baseball - Westview @ Grant @ University of Portland, Joe Etzel Field, 7pm First Pitch,
Gates will open at 615pm (No Shelled Nuts or Seeds at Joe Etzel Field)

Ticket information - All OSAA Playoff Games have an admission fee to view the contests.
$8 for Adults, $5 for Students. Digital Tickets are available for pre-purchase at
osaa.org/tickets Please plan on buying your tickets in advance for both games.

We hope to see you out supporting our Generals next week!

We are excited to announce the hiring of Mary Beth Snell as the Head Girls Basketball
Coach at Grant High School. Mary Beth is originally from Philadelphia, a first-generation
college student, she was a member of the Villanova University Women’s basketball team
from 1996 through 2000. During her time at Villanova she was team captain, a member of
the Student-Athlete Advisory Committee, a Big East Academic All-Star, Philadelphia Big
Five All-Academic, and received the Student-Athlete Award as a senior. She graduated with
a Bachelor’s in Business Administration.

From 2001-2007, Snell was an assistant coach on the Villanova University Women's
Basketball team. During that time as an assistant, the team made it to four NCAA
Tournaments, making it to the Elite Eight and winning the Big East Conference in 2003.
While an assistant coach in the Villanova program, she earned her Masters in Counseling
and Human Relations with a focus in Secondary School Counseling. She has worked in
Career Counseling at University of Portland, Lewis and Clark College, and this school year
was hired as a College Career Coordinator at Grant High School.

Mary Beth and her family are excited to work within the Grant community and look forward
to building on the rich tradition of Grant Girls Basketball while strengthening partnerships
within the community.

Please welcome Mary Beth Snell, Head Girls Basketball Coach at Grant High School.

Grant Upper Field Project Update.
Upcoming May Activities:
- Asphalt paving of new paths on the south end
- Remaining fencing installation
- Synthetic turf installation
- Bleacher installation

https://www.osaa.org/shop/tickets
https://www.osaa.org/shop/tickets


On Monday, May 23rd, the new turf is scheduled to be delivered and unloaded at the site.
Please be advised that traffic on NE US Grant Pl will be impacted as the crew will need to
flag traffic while the truck is being unloaded from the street. In regards to the overall project
timeline, the contractor is currently showing substantial completion on June 14, 2022.
Please stay off of the upper field at all times, including weekends, as it is an active
construction site at all times.
GO GENERALS!

Cheerleading Tryouts Information

For more information and to register for tryouts please visit the Grant Cheerleading

GHS RESOURCE CENTER

LGBTQIA2S+ Support GUIDE: The SAY Wellness Health Education team at Portland
Public Schools is excited to announce the development and release of a new parent and
caregivers support guide. This resource was created especially for parents and caregivers of
LGBTQIA2S+ youth. It contains helpful information, journaling prompts, local and national
resources, and many other gems designed to help parents better understand and support their
LGBTQIA2S+ young person. This support guide was reviewed and contributed to by K-12
students at 8 different GSA's around our district. We hope it can be a helpful resource for
many families in Portland and beyond!

https://www.grantathletics.com/page/show/2110351-cheerleading
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ujLVgrvSk5bYZ2xD7Eva5f5t-USHBtJ6/view?usp=sharing


Fentanyl Awareness/Substance Abuse
For those of you who were unable to attend the Substance Abuse and Fentanyl awareness
event on April 19th, here is a link to the recording of the event: http://bigvillagepdx.org/
For any behavioral health needs (including substance use treatment resources), consider
calling the Multnomah County Crisis Line: 503-988-4888.

● State-wide substance use resources, please see this guide from the Oregon Health
Authority.

● Health Share/Care Oregon Searchable Directory.
● PPS REAHL page.

A FREE, interactive class where parents and teens explore some of the most influential
forces in young people's lives including substances, technology, vaping and brain
development.

NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness) offers several ongoing  parent and family
support groups.  For more information visit the website:
https://www.namimultnomah.org/family-support-groups.

In This Together is a program that supports children, teens, and families who have
experienced the death of someone close to them. Our support groups are offered at no cost
to participants. Experiencing the death of someone can be a lonely and confusing time in a
child’s life. When children and teens attend an In This Together group, they discover they
are not alone in their grief. They are able to look at one another and realize “we are In This
Together.”
In This Together flier

http://bigvillagepdx.org/
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/HSD/AMH/docs/provider-directory.pdf
https://healthshare-bhplan-directory.com/
https://www.pps.net/Page/13092
https://www.namimultnomah.org/family-support-groups
https://oregonhospice.org/media/InThisTogetherBrochureNewFall2021.pdf


Grant High School now has Confidential Advocates on campus. What does an advocate do?
Advocates provide 100% confidential support to PPS youth of all genders. This includes
connecting you to resources and walking alongside you regardless of whether you choose to
report to law enforcement or participate in a school-based investigation under Title IX. For
more information please refer to Title IX services.

Students, families, and PPS affiliates are welcome to call or text our confidential advocacy
hotline at (503) 809-HELP (4357). Operating hours are Monday-Friday 9am-5pm, but texts
and voicemails received during off hours will be responded to promptly. We are thrilled to
be offering this service as we want to make connecting with advocacy services more
accessible for our whole community.

4-Star Hunger Project
The 4 Star Hunger project provides a weekend supply of nutritious food for
students/families in need when school lunch and breakfast is unavailable on the weekend or
school holiday. This program is funded through donations, so please consider donating
(monetary, gift cards or non-perishable food items). For more information please contact
Catrina Knoerzer, School Social Worker at 503-916-5160 or cknoerzer@pps.net.

Race Equity Support Line 503-575-3764
The Racial Equity Support Line is service-led and staffed by people with lived experience of
racism. We offer support to those who are feeling the emotional impacts of racist violence
and microaggressions, as well as the emotional impacts of immigration struggles and other
cross-cultural issues.

MENTAL HEALTH RESOURCE INFORMATION:

Multnomah County Commissioner Meieran is hosting a Youth Mental Health Forum on
Saturday, May 21st, at the DoubleTree in the Lloyd District. This will be an opportunity for
youth to gather and share their experiences, needs, and challenges with regard to mental
health. As this will likely inform many of Commissioner Meieran's priorities related to
youth mental health, it's key that we have voices from all of Multnomah County represented.
Event registration is now open for youth attendees and youth volunteers.

https://www.pps.net/titleix
https://www.linesforlife.org/racial-equity-support-line/


Below are direct links to the event page, social media graphics, and registration pages and
attached are communications resources in both English and Spanish that include
pre-packaged Facebook posts, Instagram stories/posts, etc.

In terms of structure, much of the event will be in large group and table-top discussions, but
will also include affinity spaces for BIPOC and LGBTQIA2+ youth, a resource fair, as well
as mental health professionals on site to support youth who may be triggered during the
event.

All event information can be found here: multco.us/ymhf

● Note: Event registration on website can be found here
● Note: Downloadable social media graphics on website can be found here

Catrina's Virtual Office (Grant school Social Worker) For more information visit our GHS
Resource Center website.

● Reach Out Oregon Warmline 1 833 732 2467
Monday-Friday 12-7pm
Parents know how lonely it is to care for a young person experiencing emotional, behavioral
and mental health challenges. It can be frightening and isolating. It’s hard to know where
and how to reach out for help and information. As caregivers, we have experience
navigating challenges on behalf of our children and families. And as a community, we have
much to offer one another. This is what Reach Out Oregon is all about, a supportive
community where you will find a support team: Parent to Parent.
● Safe and Strong Helpline: 1 800 923 4357
Available 24/7 with interpretation
A collaboration of Oregon Health Authority and Lines for Life
This is an emotional support and resource referral line that can assist anyone struggling and
seeking support. Callers do not need to be in crisis.
● Student Success and Health Department
https://sites.google.com/pps.net/ssh-covid19/home

● Call to Safety: If you are an adult and worried about your safety at home,
888-235-5333.           Interpretation line available.

● Proyecto Unica: Spanish version of Call to Safety, 503-232-4448
● Multnomah County Crisis Services: Call Center/Crisis Line, 503-988-4888

(24 hours a day, 7 days a week). Interpretation services are available.
● National Suicide Prevention Lifeline: English, 800-273-8255; Spanish,

800-628-9454 (24 hours a day, 7 days a week). Interpretation services are available.
● Oregon Youthline: For youth to connect with other youth, text "Teen2Teen"

to 839863 to instantly text with another person. Interpretation services are available.
● Trevor Project: Supporting LGBTQiA+ youth. Text "START" to 678678 or

call TrevorLifeLine, 1-866-488-7386
● Trans Lifeline: Supporting trans community members, call 877-565-8860
● DHS Hotline (Oregon Department of Human Services) If you are worried

about the safety of a child, 855-503-7233. Interpretation services are available.

GRANT PTA

Consider Becoming an Officer in Grant PTA for the upcoming school year
The Grant PTA is seeking applications for the following officer positions for the 2022-23
school year:
President
President-Elect
Secretary

http://multco.us/ymhf
https://www.multco.us/commissioner-meieran/2022-ymhf-event-registration
https://www.multco.us/commissioner-meieran/gallery/youth-mental-health-forum-promotional-graphics
https://drive.google.com/file/d/169whi7Je6XfHI9YoyqyU5VmqYr_1OqyT/view?usp=gmail
https://www.pps.net/domain/6040
https://www.pps.net/domain/6040
https://www.reachoutoregon.org/
https://www.linesforlife.org/obhsl/
https://sites.google.com/pps.net/ssh-covid19/home
https://calltosafety.org/
https://www.projectunica.org/
https://multco.us/mhas/mental-health-crisis-intervention
https://calltosafety.org/
https://oregonyouthline.org/
https://www.thetrevorproject.org/
https://www.translifeline.org/
https://www.oregon.gov/DHS/CHILDREN/CHILD-ABUSE/Pages/Reporting-Numbers.aspx


Why get involved as a PTA officer?
This is a concrete way to help our Grant community. PTA involvement has a manageable
time commitment, predictable meeting time, directly helps school, builds our parent
network, helps you understand the school better, is unlikely to embarrass your student (ha!),
and offers insight into district and statewide educational issues through legislative updates.

Estimated time commitments:
1) regular monthly meeting held 6:30 - 8:00pm 2nd Tues of month during school year
(currently virtual meetings on Zoom)
2) 1-5 hours of time performing officer duties as needed per month

If you'd like to get involved in Grant PTA, we'd like to help you find a project or activity
that's a good fit for your skills and interests.
Please reach out to us at grantptaboard@gmail.com to get started...

COLLEGE & CAREER CENTER
UPCOMING EVENTS:
College Application Essay Workshop for Juniors: Tuesday, May 24th from 2:05 pm to 3:05
pm
What makes a college application essay successful? Join admissions deans and directors
from Kenyon College, Reed College, and Sarah Lawrence College to learn how to
brainstorm topics, discover a writing process that works for you, and understand what
admission committees are looking for in an essay. Hosted by Ida B. Wells High School and
open to all PPS students. Zoom Link: https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/86475181543

College Essay & Application Kick-off for Juniors: Register Here!
Part 1: How to Write an Outstanding Personal Statement: May 25th, 4 pm-5:00 pm PT
Part 2: How to Create an Outstanding College Application: May 26th, 4 pm-5:00 pm PT
Note: This is a free educational webinar offered by College Essay Guy. Recordings will be
emailed to everyone who registers! Register Here - It's Free!

FIELD TRIP - Portland Community College Campus Visit: Thursday, May 26th from 9 am
to 1:30 pm
We have 10 spots available for 9th through 12th-grade students. This trip includes a campus
tour and info sessions, and lunch will be provided. Register online at
https://bit.ly/PCC-May26 by Monday, May 23rd at 11:59 pm if you are interested in
attending. Come to the College & Career Center, room 128, if you have any questions.

Portland Community College Summer Bridge Program: Summer 2022
PPS is partnering with PCC to host a half-day summer program on-site at PCC for current
PPS seniors who plan to attend PCC in the fall. This program will include lunch with
current PCC students, a new student advising and registration session, and information
sessions with staff from various PCC departments. Current PPS seniors who have been
admitted to PCC and are planning to attend PCC in the fall are encouraged to fill out this
interest form.

FEATURED SCHOLARSHIP & DEADLINES:
Below are scholarships with upcoming deadlines:
● Write Her Future Scholarship powered by Lancôme: Deadline May 20, 2022
● Beans for Brains Scholarship: Deadline May 20, 2022
● Erin Cowan Scholarship Fund: Deadline May 30, 2022
● Bailey Passion Scholarship: Deadline Extended to May 31, 2022
● Bring Back the Trades Inc. Monthly Scholarships: Deadlines Monthly

https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/86475181543
https://event.webinarjam.com/register/225/pqz5gaoo
https://event.webinarjam.com/register/225/pqz5gaoo
https://bit.ly/PCC-May26
https://bit.ly/PCC-May26
https://forms.gle/Hu9nK4bhHyCYHcFJ8
https://forms.gle/Hu9nK4bhHyCYHcFJ8
https://naacpnspire.smapply.io/prog/write_her_future_scholarship/
https://www.jimmybeanswool.com/details/knitting/scholarshipHome.asp?utm_source=Oregon+Goes+To+College&utm_campaign=0818f18983-OGTCNews_5_4_22&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_4a14912286-0818f18983-213564790
https://erincowanfoundation.org/scholarship/
http://baileypassionscholarship.org/
https://bringbackthetrades.org/scholarship-application


● SkillPointe Foundation $1,000 Scholarship for Technical/Vocational Training:
Deadlines Monthly
● Against The Grain Productions Scholarships: Deadline May 31, 2022
● Full Circle & Tribal College Scholarships: Deadline May 31, 2022
● PB&J Scholarship: Deadline May 31, 2022
● “A Daring Path” No-Essay Scholarship: Deadline May 31, 2022
● Elevate Mental Health Awareness Scholarship: Deadline May 31, 2022
● Bailey Passion Scholarship: Deadline Extended to May 31, 2022
● $2,500 SmarterCollege Scholarship: Deadline: May 31, 2022
● American Indian Graduate Program - Undergraduate Funding: Deadline June 1,
2022
● Islamic Society of North America (ISNA) Scholarships: Deadline June 10, 2022
● Abbott and Fenner Scholarship Program: Deadline June 12, 2022
● The Bright Futures Scholarship: Deadline June 12, 2022
● National Society of Black Engineers Pro PDX Scholarship: Deadline June 15, 2022
● Horatio Alger Career & Technical Scholarship Program: Deadline June 15, 2022
● Oregon Sports Hall of Fame and Museum MacTarnahan Scholarship Program 2022:
Deadline June 15, 2022

CAREER EXPLORATION OPPORTUNITIES/PAYING JOBS/VOLUNTEER WORK:

1. Still time to register for Alaska Airlines Aviation Day happening TOMORROW! Here is
the link to learn more and register: www.alaskaair-aviationday.org. Once you’ve registered,
please accept the calendar invite. The event will take place at the Horizon Airlines Flight
Operations center- 8070 NE Airtrans Way, Portland, OR 97218. This is an open-house-style
event from 9:00 am- 3:30 pm with lunch provided.

2. Explore Hospitality, News, Paid Career Mentorship, and Paid Creative Careers Academy
with our partner the Portland Workforce Alliance:
● May 25: Hospitality/Culinary Career Day with Hyatt Regency Portland
● May 26: KGW News Career Day
● June 27-30: Summer Career Academy  (paid career mentorship open to all, tailored
for students who identify as female or non-binary)
● July 12-15: Creative Careers Mentor Program (paid career mentorship)

3.  PSU School of Architecture PAID Summer Program:
Portland State University's School of Architecture is launching its inaugural Arch High
summer Immersion Program for high school-aged students & alumni aged 14-21. This is a
fully-funded program generously supported by an Oregon Community Foundation grant that
will cover ALL COSTS around transportation, food, computers, software, and materials for
students.

In addition, we will also offer students a STIPEND for their time, as we believe it is
imperative to support students in their educational endeavors. We are also proud to
announce that a student(s) from this first cohort will be eligible for our inaugural BIPOC
Undergraduate Scholarship graciously funded by McKenzie Architects. This opportunity
will allow the student to attend PSU on a full scholarship for four years. The program will
run from July 5 - July 28th on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 9:30 AM - 3:30
PM. During this time, students will be introduced to architecture through guided workshops
including drafting & 3D modeling software, drawing, analog model-building, portfolio
making, and public speaking.

More specifically, the PSU Arch High Immersion Program is interested in supporting
BIPOC, Latinx, Queer, Non-Binary, and other marginalized or under-resourced students in
addition to first-generation college applicants. The profession of architecture is one of the
least diverse in the United States and we specifically designed this program to actively

https://www.myscholarship.app/skillpointefoundation
http://againstthegrainproductions.com/our-causes/scholarship/
https://collegefund.org/students/scholarships/
https://pbjscholarship.org/
https://calvinrosser.com/scholarships/a-daring-path-scholarship/
https://bold.org/scholarships/elevate-mental-health-awareness-scholarship/#ref=calvin
http://baileypassionscholarship.org/
https://smartercollege.org/scholarship-application/v5?utm_campaign=unigo&utm_content=sign_up_here&utm_medium=scholarship_site&utm_source=partner&utm_term=email
https://www.aigcs.org/scholarships-fellowships/undergraduate-students/
https://isna.net/scholarships/
https://abbottandfenner.com/scholarships.php
https://www.siliconvalleycf.org/scholarships/brightfutures
https://www.nsbepropdx.org/scholarships
https://scholars.horatioalger.org/about-our-scholarship-programs/technical/
https://oregonsportshall.org/programs/
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.alaskaair-aviationday.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7CJoelle.Nausin%40alaskaair.com%7Cba9241a9d25041a4ec1408da0d1faa1e%7C0f44c5d442b045c2bf55d0fea8430d33%7C0%7C0%7C637836726902520118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=U3gZS%2FlFOQ5K4jB%2BDep7FwzbIitHJiSQJnohO28HNe0%3D&reserved=0
https://www.portlandworkforcealliance.org/
https://www.portlandworkforcealliance.org/event/hospitality/
https://www.portlandworkforcealliance.org/event/kgw-career-day/
https://www.portlandworkforcealliance.org/summercareeracademy/
https://www.portlandworkforcealliance.org/paid-student-opportunity-creative-careers-mentorship/


change that, while also changing how architecture is taught to students from an early age.
ARCH HIGH Summer Immersion Program Application Link. Register by May 31st.

4. PSU Summer Business Institute: Designed for historically-excluded students, PSU’s SBI,
is an exhilarating opportunity for HS students to explore the business field and experience
campus life. With focus topics on DEI, B-Corps, social responsibility, and sustainability,
students learn what OR businesses are doing to redefine traditional ideas of business.
During this two-week program, students engage in discussions with local business leaders,
participate in virtual and physical site visits to local businesses, big and small, go through
college-level coursework, connect with their peers, and compete in a Shark-tank style pitch
competition.
Students will also work with group mentors in creating a pitch topic and presentation for a
panel of judges on the final competition day. Two ways to participate: July 18 - July 21 for
virtual sessions, and July 24 - July 29 for in-person sessions. Learn more and apply here:
https://www.pdx.edu/business/summer-business-institute

5.  Paying Jobs:

NEW THIS WEEK:
a) Raising Cane's Chicken Fingers - "Keep Portland Saucy" - Pioneer Place Mall location
is looking for workers. "It's a great first-time job because we do background checks on all
employees, have a cool culture, like to have fun, and strive to have a great work
environment for all crew. We have flexible schedules and are willing to work around school
schedules and extracurricular activities. We love first-time job seekers and offer a path for
progression. Also, we have great hours because we are part of the mall.
https://jobs.raisingcanes.com/jobs?stretchUnits=MILES&stretch=10&location=portland

b) SummerWorks - PDX Youth @ SummerWorks is a public-private partnership that
provides Portland Metro youth with meaningful, paid summer work. Employers include
Multnomah County, Washington County, City of Portland, City of Gresham, Portland
Pickles, Habitat for Humanity, and many more. 160 hours of work paid @ $15.00/hour.
Transportation assistance. Great first-time job as you get a "job coach" and flexible hours.
Must be 16 years old. Check it out and apply here: http://summerworkspdx.org/

ON-GOING LISTINGS:
a) Mad Science of Portland and Vancouver is looking for young leaders interested in
teaching/helping with STEM-based summer camps for elementary school students. We have
offered after-school programs, workshops, special events, and summer camps in the
Portland area for over 20 years. We expect this summer to be busy! Programs will happen at
select PPS locations as well as our own North Portland facility. This is a part-time seasonal
position with a starting wage of $14.75/hr. Interested students should apply through our
website. https://portland.madscience.org/workforus

b) PPS IS HIRING LOCAL COLLEGE STUDENTS AS NEAR PEER MENTOR!
Portland Public Schools is seeking to hire local college students, and students in trades,
apprenticeships, or internships as part-time employees to work as Near Peer Mentors
(NPMs*) for the 2022-2023 school year. NPM placements are available at ten PPS high
schools for the 2022-23 school year, including Benson Tech, Cleveland, Franklin, Grant, Ida
B. Wells, Jefferson, Lincoln, McDaniel, Roosevelt High Schools, and Alliance at Meek and
Kenton. This limited-term part-time position will begin either June 15, 2022 or July 1st,
2022, and extend through June 30, 2023. During the school year, NPMs must be able to
work 10-15 hours a week (no more than 19) during school hours (8:15 am-3:15 pm,
Monday-Friday). Some evening and weekend hours may be required for professional
development, classroom community events, etc. Interested students should complete this
interest form and we will follow up with you!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfXNxyyaCvLAE08OMFlYRETF1Ljsbf9lHV9YrOXBXqdjCDpjQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfXNxyyaCvLAE08OMFlYRETF1Ljsbf9lHV9YrOXBXqdjCDpjQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.pdx.edu/business/summer-business-institute
https://www.pdx.edu/business/summer-business-institute
https://jobs.raisingcanes.com/jobs?stretchUnits=MILES&stretch=10&location=portland
https://jobs.raisingcanes.com/jobs?stretchUnits=MILES&stretch=10&location=portland
http://summerworkspdx.org/
https://portland.madscience.org/workforus
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdufTa5CaFM1jH-hJXVrXkVuEPchHuM-Zivcam4cQ9exsLhLA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdufTa5CaFM1jH-hJXVrXkVuEPchHuM-Zivcam4cQ9exsLhLA/viewform


c) King Pins Bowling Alley and Entertainment Center is hiring! Must be 16 years or older.
Apply at MyKinpins.com for birthday host, cashier, food runner, arcade attendant, and or to
work in guest services. Fun!

d) Elephants Delicatessen is hiring! We know of at least 3 Generals who got hired on the
spot at the Elephants Job Fair. Still more positions to fill. Some jobs start as young as 14
years of age. Here is a link to their Career Center where one can review and apply for open
positions. If you are curious now as to which jobs are appropriate and available for you and
your age, email or call Jessica Poindexter: JessicaPoindexter@ElephantsDeli.com,
503-937-1001

e) Portland Parks and Recreation has plenty of vacancies yet to fill for summer work! Work
for the City of Portland in the great outdoors: lifeguarding, youth conservation crew,
summer camp counselor, recreation aid. Click here for the presentation from their Jobs
Workshop and for information on the application process. Come to the College and Career
Center if you need help. And don't delay - some job posts will be closing soon.

LIBRARY NEWS
Attention graduating seniors!
You will want to transfer your PPS district Google data if you want to take it with you.
Google Takeout for Schools is a very simple and free tool
that will copy the emails and Drive files from your school account over to either a personal
Gmail account or another G Suite for Education account.
See Eric Curts’ website for more information and details ( s a how-to video).

You can start the process by going here. FYI, students are blocked from going to
https://myaccount.google.com which is what is referenced in the
video directions from Eric Curts.

*HS seniors have from six months until after they graduate to access their data.*

YouTube: If you have created content on YouTube, you should download videos to ensure
continued access.

LOOKING AHEAD TO SENIOR CLEARANCE:
Senior clearance is coming. Please stop by the library to see what you need to turn in so that
you will be ready to have STEP 1 checked off of your CLEARANCE FORM. These forms
will be shared with seniors on May 25th.

If you cannot find a book or have any questions, please email the library:
Teacher Librarian: Paige Battle - pbattle@pps.net
Library Assistant: Jennifer Xochihua - jxochihu@pps.net

LIBRARY CLOSED - 5/23
The Grant Library will be CLOSED on Monday (May 23rd) due to OSAS Science testing.

The textbook room window will be open for students who need to return books,
needreference/research help, or have graduation clearance questions.

BRING LIBRARY & TEXT/BOOKS BACK:
Start returning library and text books that are hanging around in your locker, under beds or
car seats, and various other places. If you cannot find a book or have any questions, please
stop by the library to discuss options.

https://mykingpins.com/
https://workforcenow.adp.com/mascsr/default/mdf/recruitment/recruitment.html?cid=00384e1e-2ccd-4b50-9007-aa0f4f7650b4&ccId=19000101_000001&lang=en_US
https://www.canva.com/design/DAE6-GaE77I/KwZ51j006uChcAYi04xabQ/view?utm_content=DAE6-GaE77I&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=publishsharelink
https://www.controlaltachieve.com/2020/05/google-takeout.html
https://takeout.google.com/?pli=1
https://myaccount.google.com/
mailto:jxochihu@pps.net


Remember – These books will be used for classes in the coming school year, so it is
imperative that they be returned so others may use them.

STUDENT ACTIVITIES

Congratulations to the 2022-23 Grant ASB Officers:

President & Vice President: Paige Axness & Anjali Weerasinghe
Senior Class Reps: Zaida Ferguson & Sadie Stephens
Junior Class Reps: Jack Iboshi & Andrea Mertz
Sophomore Class Reps: Addie French & Jack McGowan
District Student Council Rep: Danny Cage

Bike First Volunteers Needed
Bike First! is absolutely our most favorite time of the year and after a two year hiatus, we
are thrilled to announce that our 15th year of Bike First! will take place the week of June
20-24, 2022.

Are you interested in volunteering? We can promise that it will change your
life!  Apply Here: abicommunity.org/bikefirst

Our volunteers (over 80 in 2019) have devoted this week- running at top speeds- to the spirit
of community with their deep dedication to spreading their belief of inclusion. This year, we
plan to include 45 participants who will learn the skills needed to ride typical bicycles.

Our new partner, De La Salle North Catholic High School will hold our camp on their
state-of-the-art campus in NE Portland. So far, all of our previous sponsors have happily
agreed to support us as we celebrate our 15th year!

Details:
● Sunday, June 19: Mandatory Volunteer and Family Meeting
● Monday, June 20 - Friday, June 24: Bike First! Week
● Wednesday, June 23 - Friday, June 24: Quick Start! and Refresher

Hello PPS Students! We would like to invite you to the 2022 Student Summit!
This is an opportunity to learn more about the District, and your role in it! Learn about
important District policies like the Climate Change Response Policy, and participate in the
Student Town Hall with district staff to make PPS a better place. We will be holding the
Summit at OMSI on Monday, May 23rd from 10-2:30 pm. Transportation to the venue will
be provided. Please RSVP with us using this form so that you can get summit updates and
reminders. You can find the permission slips in this folder. We hope to see you there!
Potential topics may include Title IX, RESJ & CCRP, Civic Engagement, Mascot Changes,
and more. If you have any questions, please contact Yian Saechao at yisaechao@pps.net.

Host Families Needed
The Rotary Club of Portland is looking for host families for exchange students from a
variety of countries for the next school year. Please email info@rotarypdx.org for more
information.

Summer Camp Counselors Needed. Childswork Learning Center is hiring Camp
Counselors to have fun supporting our preschool campers this summer. We offer full-day
and half-day camps to children ages 3-6 at our two Southeast Portland locations. You will
work on a team with experienced teachers. Hours are flexible and the pay is competitive.

http://abicommunity.org/bikefirst
https://www.delasallenorth.org/
https://bit.ly/2022DSCsummit
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1KKv62pW5pVNfA7PZYn8c2dAXOQ_VPnKe


You must be at least 16 years old. If interested, please contact Marybeth@childswork.org.
Click here to visit our website and learn more about our school.

Spring Break 2023 tour of Paris & the Loire Valley from 03/18/2023-03/28/2023.
Join us and see the famed Eiffel Tower; marvel at the works of artistic genius in the Louvre;
tour the stunning Châteaux of the Loire Valley; dine on crêpes in the seaport town of St.
Malo; see the historic D-Day beaches of Normandy; take an evening cruise on the Seine;
and so much more. For our full itinerary and/or to sign up for this opportunity.

Please visit the link below for more information, including the itinerary.
www.explorica.com/Douglass-9430

Please take some time to discuss this fantastic opportunity at home with your student(s). I
will, along with a representative from Explorica, be hosting a virtual informational meeting
to be determined on Zoom. At the meeting, we’ll go over the benefits of taking an
educational tour with Explorica, the details of our tour, and how to sign up!

Hope to see you soon!
You may also send me an email for more info if you can not make a future meeting.
Dr. Martin R. Douglass
mdouglas@pps.net

GHS Student Club Directory Now onLine!
The 2021-22 GHS Clubs Directory can now be found on the school website HERE and on
the Trivory app under the resources section - it's not too late to join groups and bond over
common interests!! For any questions about starting new clubs, please visit the website or
contact Erin McNulty (emcnulty@pps.net), Student Activities/Leadership.

STUDENT STORE
The Student Store is open for students for the first 15 minutes of lunch. They also offer a
limited selection of brand-new items online. There will be more items and specials posted
soon. Thanks for your school-spirit and for supporting the Grant High School community.
Start shopping now!
https://www.instagram.com/ghs.studentstore/ https://twitter.com/GHStudentstore

CONTRIBUTING TO GRANT
Grant High School is able to offer enhanced learning opportunities for students because of
your support and contributions. We are very thankful for your commitment to our programs
and the success of our students.  Families are not required to contribute.
To contribute: Please use SchoolPay. This is a PPS online web tool that allows families to
make contributions without having to make a special trip to the school or send a check. It
also provides the convenience of paying by Visa, MasterCard or Discover Card online.
There is no additional fee for using SchoolPay. If you do not see your student’s class listed,
please feel free to contribute to the Grant Classroom Support link in SchoolPay. There is
also a General School Donation link to support student learning and engagement.

Here is the link to a list of suggested contributions. If you have any questions regarding
SchoolPay, please contact our Business Manager, Cynthia Roberts, at croberts@pps.net

DONATIONS NEEDED FOR CLASSROOM SUPPORT - Grant needs your help with
keeping our classrooms supplied.  The following items are what we are currently in need of:

Colored Markers - sets of 8 or 12

https://www.childswork.org/
http://www.explorica.com/Douglass-9430
https://www.pps.net/Page/18472
https://skelso6.wixsite.com/ghsstudentstore
https://www.instagram.com/ghs.studentstore/
https://twitter.com/GHStudentstore
https://www.pps.net/Page/3528
https://www.pps.net/Page/16442
mailto:croberts@pps.net


Composition Notebooks
Glue Sticks
Index Cards 3x5 and 4x6 both needed
Kleenex
The following items are needed for schoolwide events:
Plates - small & large
Bottled water 8 or 12 oz

STUDENT ID/HOP PASS ASSISTANCE
If your HOP Pass is not working please contact the school, not Trimet, to help you with any
issues you may have with the card. If you have lost your card please contact Trimet's Lost
and Found (503-962-7655) to see if they have the card. If they do not have the card contact
the school to have another one printed for you. Also, if you have a new card made and then
find your old card do not destroy it, hold onto it. If you lose the new one we can always
reactivate the old one. Contact Michelle Broy at mbroy@pps.net for all HOP Pass issues.

NEWS FROM OUR SCHOOL NURSE
For more information from our School Nurse visit the Grant school nurse webpage

Every home in the U.S. is eligible to order a 3rd round of free at-home tests. You can
place your order at https://www.covid.gov/tests

You may wonder if your student should stay home if they are sick yet their COVID test is
negative.
Please have your student stay home if ill. There are other viruses going around, plus the
COVID test may take 1-2 days to become Positive.
The adenoviruses cause a wide range of illnesses and symptoms such as colds, sore throat,
bronchitis, pneumonia, diarrhea, pink eye, bladder infection, (CDC)
Coronaviruses are a large family of viruses that have been around for a long time. Many
of them can cause a variety of illnesses, from a mild cough to severe respiratory illnesses.
The new (or “novel”) coronavirus that causes COVID-19 is one of several known to infect
humans. (WebMD)

Masks are not mandatory but are now strongly recommended for indoor activities by the
CDC, the County Health Dept and the Oregon Dept of Education. If your child is sick with
COVID-like symptoms please have them stay home. PPS illness screening checklist

The following high schools have Student Health Centers:
Benson @Marshall campus,
https://www.ohsu.edu/primary-care/ohsu-primary-care-clinic-benson-wellness-center
Centennial, Cleveland (recently reopened), David Douglas, Franklin, Jefferson, McDaniel,
Parkrose and Reynolds operated by Multnomah County Student Health Centers
https://www.multco.us/health/student-health-centers

LOST AND FOUND ITEMS
All Lost and Found items can be found in either the hallway outside of classroom 031, or in
the Main Office. If you’ve lost any clothing items, shoes, water bottles, or other
accessories please check the Lost and Found area outside of room 031. If you’ve lost a

https://www.google.com/search?gs_ssp=eJzj4tZP1zcsM86oKii2NGC0UjWoMDWxNDVItDBPSkkzMzRKTLIyqDBPTjQ1TjGwNE1KMzMzNk_0Ei0pysxNLVHIyS8uUUjMS1FIyy_NSwEANtgW9Q&q=trimet+lost+and+found&rlz=1C1GCEV_enUS830US830&oq=TRIMET+L&aqs=chrome.1.69i59j46l2j0l4j69i60.3149j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
mailto:mbroy@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/domain/4179
https://www.covid.gov/tests
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/265/self-screening_checklist_2022_English_3.15.22.pdf
https://www.ohsu.edu/primary-care/ohsu-primary-care-clinic-benson-wellness-center
https://www.multco.us/health/student-health-centers


smaller item, such as keys, wallets, Student ID card, glasses, jewelry, earbuds, etc. then
you’ll need to check at the Main Office.

NUTRITION SERVICES
All PPS students eat breakfast and lunch for FREE. Students will receive 1 breakfast and 1
lunch. Menu information, along with allergy and carbohydrate counts can be found in the
drop down menu below.

Households financially impacted by the Coronavirus (COVID-19) may be able to qualify
for The Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP). SNAP offers food benefits to
eligible, low-income individuals and families. Find out if you are eligible and how to apply
for food benefits by clicking here. For more information or support, please contact the
Nutrition Services department at 503-916-3399 or nutritionservices@pps.net

SAFEOREGON TIP LINE
SafeOregon was funded by the Oregon Legislature as part of a statewide effort to improve
school safety. It provides a secure means for anyone to anonymously report suspicious
or imminently unsafe situations, such as threats of violence, fights, drugs and alcohol,
weapons, bullying, harassment, intimidation or self-harm.  Anyone, from students to
parents to community members, can access the system in a variety of ways, including:

> The “Report unsafe behavior” button found on every PPS school’s website

> The SafeOregon website  https://www.safeoregon.com/

> A live call/text (844-472-3367)
> An email to tip@safeoregon.com
> The mobile app that can be downloaded from your Smart Phone via iTunes or  Google
Play

Trained staff are available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year, to respond. Please be sure to
share this information with your friends and family. Remind your students: If you see or
hear something, say something – immediately. 

PPS COMMUNICATION TOOL
PPS has shifted family, student and staff communication to a new tool that gives schools
the ability to send texts about emergencies, closures, delays and other important news. To
receive text notifications, you must opt in to the service. You opt in by texting YES to
68453. Parents and students should confirm their cell numbers listed in the student
information system. Staff should confirm their cell numbers are the “primary” number in
the PeopleSoft system. For more information about texting, go to www.pps.net and click
on the “Mobile First” button.

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS must be received no later than the end of the day each
Thursday for review.  Send your submission to sdavis@pps.net.

https://www.oregon.gov/DHS/ASSISTANCE/FOOD-BENEFITS/pages/index.aspx
mailto:nutritionservices@pps.net
https://www.safeoregon.com/
mailto:tip@safeoregon.com
http://www.pps.net
mailto:sdavis@pps.net

